

REVISED December 19, 2016

Sarah Freishtat Beacon-News 495 N. Commons Aurora, III 60504 Tel: 312-493-5970

VIA EMAIL – sfreishtat@tribpub.com

Dear Ms. Freishtat:

This letter will serve as Community Unit School District 308's response to your December 2, 2016 request under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information. The information responsive to your request is as follows:

- 1) Documents sufficient to show the number of virtual education courses taken for initial credit during each of the following semesters:
 - 1. fall 2015, 73 courses taken
 - 2. spring 2016, 213 courses taken
 - 3. summer 2016, 329 courses
 - 4. fall 2016 70 courses taken
- 2) Documents sufficient to show the number of virtual education courses passed for initial credit during each of the following semesters:
 - 1. fall 2015, 65 courses passed (89.4%)
 - 2. spring 2016, 185 courses passed (87%)
 - 3. summer 2016, 321 courses passed
 - 4. fall 2016 data not available within current semester
- 3) Documents sufficient to show the number of students enrolled in virtual education courses for initial credit during each of the following semesters:
 - 1. fall 2015, 73 students enrolled
 - 2. spring 2016, 210 students enrolled
 - 3. summer 2016, 329 students
 - 4. fall 2016 70 students enrolled in 70 courses
- Documents sufficient to show the number of traditional classroom high school courses taken during each of the following semesters:
 - 1. fall 2015, 34,270 courses
 - 2. spring 2016 33,5648 courses
 - 3. summer 2016, 30 courses
 - 4. fall 2016 34,552 courses

- 5) Documents sufficient to show the number of traditional classroom high school courses passed during each of the following semesters:
 - 1. fall 2015, 33,337 courses were passed (97%)
 - 2. spring 2016, 32,325 courses were passed (97%)
 - 3. summer 2016, 30 courses were passed (100%)
 - 4. fall 2016 32,818 courses were passed (95%) as of midterm final data not available within current semester until December 21, 2016

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will be posted online on the district's website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org and select Our District > Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses, then select FOIA ID #16-34.

Please be advised that to comply with your FOIA request, the district incurred the expense of \$256.26 comprised of the cost of labor and resources used to search for records responsive to your request. You are not legally required to reimburse the district for the amount incurred.

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you.

Brian Graves

Freedom of Information Officer